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Comments: All of us in the canyoneering community are very concerned with the proposed illegalization of
bolts and webbing in wilderness areas. Many bolts actually preserve natural structure by allowing clean lines
down repel paths without causing rope grooves in the limestone or other soft rock. Likewise, natural colored
webbing tied around a natural structure like a tree or a rock is generally the safest way to retrieve a rope after a
repel, and has very little environmental impact if any at all. Without these tools, canyoneering will be much more
difficult and dangerous. | believe there will be a much higher incidence of rescues from stuck ropes, and injuries.
People with the desire to descend canyons will do so anyway, and while trying to follow the rules with more
advanced (ghosting) techniques, there will be an increased risk of being stuck in the canyon, or even worse,
injury or death. Please also consider rescue workers who often use ropes, bolts, and natural anchors as well.
How can technical rescues take place safely without the utilization of these tools? A properly placed bolt, or a
piece of webbing has been the practice for many years, and these are the safest ways to access remote areas.
Please also consider that canyoneers are some of the most environmentally mindful people that visit wilderness
areas. Leave no trace is a staple of the community. In order for canyoneers to be as safe as possible, having
access to bolts and webbing is a must. Thank you.



